
 
321 Administration Building, Fayetteville, Arkansas 72701 

Phone: 479.575.2551    Fax: 479.575.4158 

          
 
 
April 6, 2020 
 
 
RE: No Award – RFP 732722 Student Athlete Medical Care 
 
To All Respondents: 
 
The University of Arkansas Procurement division has received the official recommendation from the 
evaluation committee elected to review the proposals requested for the above captioned RFP.  The 
proposal due date was February 14, 2020. The University received two (2) certified responses. 
 
Upon the results of the committee evaluation, and review by Procurement, the recommendation 
received from the committee concludes the RFP process.  And respectfully, this letter of “No Award” 
serves as notification that contract negotiations will not proceed. 
 
The University of Arkansas is thankful for the attention of each respondent, and for the time and effort 
expended in responding to the RFP.  We encourage and appreciate the participation of our vendor 
community.  Thank you for your interest and participation. 
 
Best Regards, 
 
Stephanie Haase-Good 
Procurement Lead  
University of Arkansas 
479/575-6291 shaase@uark.edu 
 

http://www.uark.edu/


From: Lacy Elizabeth Needham <ln003@uark.edu>  
Sent: Monday, April 6, 2020 2:14 PM 
To: Stephanie Jo Haase-Good <shaase@uark.edu> 
Cc: Whitney Elizabeth Smith <wesmith@uark.edu> 
Subject: RFP 732722 - Recommendation to Cancel RFP 
 
Stephanie, 
As stated in the RFP document, the University of Arkansas Department of Intercollegiate Athletics is not 
obligated to enter into any final Contract with any Respondent and affirmatively reserves the right to 
cancel the RFP process without any liability or recourse. 
 
Given the impact of COVID-19 on the healthcare system and our ability to keep moving forward 
according to the published timeline, we recommend cancelling RFP 732722 for Student-Athlete Medical 
Care Services.  
 
The committee would like to thank each of the respondents for their proposals and interest in providing 
first-rate medical treatment and care to the University of Arkansas Department of Intercollegiate 
Athletics and its student-athletes.  
 
We also greatly appreciate your assistance with this RFP.  
 
Thank you, 
Lacy 
 
LACY NEEDHAM 
A S S I S T A N T  A D  /  B U S I N E S S  O P E R A T I O N S  
479.575.7276  |  ln003@uark.edu 
1240 W. Leroy Pond Drive  |  Fayetteville, AR 72701 
www.ArkansasRazorbacks.com 
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